STATEWIDE INDEPENDENT LIVING COUNCIL
Minutes from        February 21, 2012

 Meeting

Members Present:
Kathryn Bottner, Debbie Briddell, August Hazeur, Larry Henderson, Suzanne Howell, Joseph Insley, Don Moore, Andrea Wozny, and Ruth Eckenrode (staff member).
Teleconference Calls:
Jarrod Lippi, Daniese McMullin-Powell, and Christine Trincia
Members Absent:
 Griff Campbell, Maitri Campbell, Ernest Cole, Mary Husty, Elisha Jenkins, and Scott Ward.
Guests:
HarrietAnn Litwin, DVR Program Specialist, Ed Tos, DVR Deputy Director, and John Gano.
	TOPIC

Welcome
	DISCUSSION

Chair Don Moore welcomed everyone to the meeting that started at 12:05 p.m.
	ACTION

Everyone introduced themselves and their affiliation to the disability community.

	Chair Report/Review of 
Minutes
	Don Moore stated that Griff Campbell is still in Christiana Hospital.
Review of the December 16, 2011 Minutes.

	A benefit will be held on March 17th from 7:00 pm to 12:00 am at the Claymont Fire Hall, 3223 Phila. Pike, Claymont, DE for the Campbell family
A motion was made, seconded, and approved to accept the minutes as submitted.  

	DVR Report: (John Gano)

	In Griff Campbell’s absence, John Gano reported:

	IL Clients served:                58    
Successful IL Outcomes:    37

Money Follows the Person and the Division of Aging’s Home Modifications Program will be under contract with two Managed Care Organizations (MCOs) beginning in April 2012.  Ed Tos, DVR Deputy Director, Dan Madrid, Program Specialist, and John Gano, IL Counselor, will be meeting with The Delaware Physician’s Care/Aetna MCO staff to give an explanation of the DVR/IL Home Modifications/AT Assessment & Project Management process for the future venture between the organizations.


	TOPIC
DVI Report (Elisha Jenkins)

	  DISCUSSION
In Elisha’s absence, HarrietAnn Litwin, DVR Program Specialist read the DVI report.
Outreach:
Workshops for the Quarter:
DVI is working on several Sensory Gardening projects. The Department is developing a sensory garden on the DHSS Campus. 
Program Updates:
ARRA:
	ACTION
1/19/12   Life Conference - Dover
2/20/12   DVI Town Hall Meeting – DelDOT, Dover

3/03/12   Women’s Wellness Expo – Dover Sheraton

3/13/12    Bayada Nurses - Newark  

3/30/12    Milton Elementary Health Fair

Frederica Senior Center Health Fair

4/21/12    Title 1 Conference, Newark

4/26/12    Senior Information Day, Rehoboth

Intro to EXCEL with JAWS - 1/17 

Intro to EXCEL with Zoom Text - 1/24

Intro to WORD with Zoom Text – 1/31

Intro to Window Eyes – 2/07 

Intro to Magic – 2/13 

Setting up an Email Account – 3/14
Using the Internet – 3/20

Setting up Facebook – 4/03

Two DVI team members presented to the New Castle County Master Gardner’s Group.  DVI will also host another Sensory Gardening Workshop on May 2, 2012.
The Program has served 329 consumers during FFY’12.  The primary service (goal) is IL skills training.
The organizations where AT was placed for community access have reported steady usage.  The initiative with the Division of Libraries continues to be a goal.

	Independent Resources, Inc. (Larry Henderson)

	Larry reported on the following:
Garrett House – Is an IRI Project that has seven (all accessible) affordable units for the disabled.  Two are 2-bedroom units.

	On January 31, 2012, there was a Ribbon-cutting Ceremony for the Garrett House, located at 7th and Washington Streets, Wilmington, DE.  At this time all units are rented. 

	


	TOPIC

Independent Resources, Inc. (Continued) 

	  DISCUSSION

Annual Report:
Sussex Co. Office:
Networking:
Transition:  IRI has begun a major upgrade in the program with Deborah Matthews as the new Director

	ACTION

IRI has just completed their annual audit and a report will be issued to us shortly.
Will be relocating the office to Seaford on April 1, 2012 where they are expecting to get more foot traffic.
Have developed a strong relationship with Connections who has assisted IRI in the placement of two consumers and is willing to work with us whenever possible with housing concerns.

Met with representatives from the Division of Services for Aging and Adults with Physical Disabilities with regard to their making referrals to our transition workshops.
Will be meeting with representatives from the Christina School District with regard to providing skills training to students about to graduate.

Had a telephone conference with one of the Manage Care Organizations (MCOs) with regard to transition/skills classes.  All payments for these classes will come through MCOs starting April 1, 2012.                                                 

	Freedom Center
(Dr. Ernest Cole)
	Dr. Ernest Cole was unable to attend the meeting. Jarrod Lippi gave the Freedom Center’s report.
Reports:

	Currently Serving: 
112 consumers were provided services

   72 active consumers

   26 completed their Goals

   35 active Peer Support Group Members

149 I&R’s were processed
ARRA  Quarterly Report submitted 1/6/2012
SILC    1st Quarter Report submitted 1/9/2012
	

	TOPIC
Freedom Center (Continued)
	 DISCUSSION 
Independent Living Outcomes:
    Housing
    Transition
    Mobility

Social/Recreation:
Peer Support Program:

	ACTION  

Lillian Evans, Senior IL Specialist has assisted ten Consumers in obtaining housing.

Lillian is working with two Consumers who are currently in nursing homes that expressed the desire to move back into the community.

Lillian has been able to arrange for four Consumers to obtain power wheelchairs that did not have the financial resources to obtain one.

Since the beginning of this fiscal year, 38 consumers participated in 10 social/recreational events; 5 holiday parties; and/or 3 day trips.

On October 22, 2011 a Halloween Party was held at the Mot Senior Center since the number of consumers had outgrown the Center.  Consumers dressed up, won prizes, danced and enjoyed an overabundance of food prepared by “Chief Jarrod.”
IRIs Disability Ball was held on November 11, 2011.  The Center had five consumers, two staff and one board member in attendance.

Mary and Lillian have been working to expand the Program in the Newark area.  On December 5, 2011 they made a presentation at the Newark Free Library.  Ten individuals were in attendance.  On February 23, 2012 they will hold a game night with our consumers at the Library.
The Newark Free Library, Newark Senior Center ($30.00 fee), and Carrington Way Community Room are available sites for the Freedom Center to use.


	TOPIC

Freedom Center (Continued)

	  DISCUSSION

Outreach Activities:   
    Life Conference:

    Thanksgiving Dinners:

    Elderly Disability Transportation 

        Advisory Council:

    Computer Workstations:


	ACTION

Lillian and Jarrod manned the Freedom Center’s booth at the conference and distributed the following materials: Freedom Center information packets; CAP Brochures; ADA Guides;  Para-transit Advocacy Brochures; Brief Histories of the Freedom Center; and Business Cards.
On Thanksgiving Day six (6) Freedom Center consumer families received a complete Thanksgiving dinner that was provided by Pastor Darrell Swann from Saint Paul’s Church in Middletown.

A freedom Center consumer has been nominated for membership.

DVI provided and installed screen reader (Jaws) and magnification (Zoom Text) software for our consumer computer workstations.  DVI also loaned the Center a more appropriate monitor and keyboard for use by the visually impaired.


	Delaware Association for the Blind (Suzanne Howell)

	The Delaware Association for the Blind (DAB) has moved to a new address at:  2915 Newport Gap Pike, Wilmington, DE  19808
 (302) 655-2111

New Castle County – Wilmington Support Group
	Four/Seven people, along with four facilitators work at the new address.
Aldersgate United Methodist Church
10/12/11 – How to deal with Health issues 

10/26/11 – Adjusting to new living environments and          planning Thanksgiving & Christmas parties.
11/16/11 – Celebrated Thanksgiving meal together.

12/20/11 – Christmas Party at Landis Lodge Building.
	


	TOPIC
Delaware Association for the Blind (Continued)

	  DISCUSSION
Kent County

 Dover – Daybreak Adult Daycare Support Group
Milford Support Group
Sussex County – Long Neck Support Group

	ACTION

Modern Maturity Center
10/26/11 – Discuss White Cane law.
11/30/11 – Discuss Thanksgiving Holiday

12/28/11 – Review of last year & New Year Resolutions

Meetings have been temporarily discontinued due to lack in attendance.

Meetings have been temporarily discontinued due to lack in attendance.



	Old Business

	Life Conference, January 19, 2012 held at the Dover Sheraton.
SILC Congress, January 7-10, 2012 held in Houston, Texas
Chair Don Moore brought up a question as to where and whom will be the keeper of all the SILC hand-outs distributed at various conferences. 


	Christine Trincia, Mary Husty, and John Gano manned the table at the Life Conference.
Christine Trincia, Region III SILC Representative, attended the SILC Congress and found it was very informative.  David Sharp from Maryland has become the new Region III SILC Representative.

After a discussion, it was decided to keep the hand-outs at John Gano’s office.  John is to let Elisha Jenkins know when the supply is getting low.

	

	New Business:

	The Brain Injury Association of Delaware’s Annual Conference held at Dover Downs on March 21, 2012.
SILC Website:

Don asked for volunteers to work on the State Plan for Independent Living.

	The SILC has reserved an Exhibitor’s table at the conference.  At this time Christine Trincia and Joe Insley may be manning the table unless their schedules conflict with the date.
Chris and Don are talking to three Web-Masters in regard to a SILC Website.  When they pick one, they will submit the plans to DVR.

Don Moore, Christine Trincia, HarrietAnn Litwin, Larry Henderson, Daniese McMullin-Powell, Jarrod Lippi and John Gano have volunteered.  
	

	Adjournment
	The Chair asked if there were any other concerns or questions before the close of the meeting.


	A motion was made, seconded, and approved to adjourn the meeting at 2:20 pm.
	

	NEXT MEETING

April 17, 2012


	Freedom Center for Independent Living, Inc.

400 North Broad Street

Middletown, DE  19709

(302) 376-4399
	
	


Respectfully Submitted:

Ruth J. Eckenrode /s/
Ruth J. Eckenrode
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